
Secular Franciscan Order 
Our Lady of the Angels Regional Fraternity 

 

 

 

February 27, 2014 

 

 

 

Dear Fraternity Minister: 

 

 

The International Council of the Secular Franciscan Order (CIOFS) is asking each national fraternity 

once again to conduct a demographic survey of the entire membership of the Order. This is so that it 

can report on its membership to the Vatican and have a basic picture of the demographic makeup of  

the entire Order.   

 

Each member is asked to fill out the attached survey form which is completed anonymously.  

The minister is asked to collect and to tally the responses and return the completed fraternity tally 

form no later than April 5 to our Regional Secretary at the address below. After you have tallied 

the numbers and entered the information onto the report form, the individual survey sheets should be 

destroyed. We will tally all the responses for our Regional Fraternity and send the totals on to our 

International Councilor for inclusion in our National Report to CIOFS.   

 

Please return your completed Fraternity Report to our Regional Secretary at the following address: 

 

Ms. Kate Asselin, ofs 

45 Park Ave. 

Apt. 103 

Verona, NJ 07044-2432 

 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in this important data gathering initiative. 

 

 

Fraternally and gratefully, 

 

 

 

Ron Pihokker, ofs 

Regional Minister 

 


